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HELPING LDCAL COUNCILS TO SUPPORT COMMUNITIES





Engage with Your MP: Support for Remote Attendance and Proxy Voting

GAPTC encourages all councils to engage with their local MPs regarding the government consultation on remote attendance and proxy voting at council meetings. To assist, we have provided a template letter and a list of Gloucestershire MPs with their contact details. This is a valuable opportunity to introduce your council to your MP, and advocate for greater inclusivity and modernisation in council operations, ensuring local voices are heard at a national level.
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Gloucestershire is represented by the following Members of Parliament (MPs):

	Constituency
	MP Name
	Party
	Contact Information

	Cheltenham
	Max Wilkinson
	Liberal Democrat
	max.wilkinson.mp@parliament.uk

	Forest of Dean
	Matt Bishop
	Labour
	matt.bishop.mp@parliament.uk

	Gloucester
	Alex McIntyre
	Labour
	alex.mcintyre.mp@parliament.uk

	North Cotswolds
	Geoffrey Clifton-Brown
	Conservative
	cliftonbrowng@parliament.uk

	South Cotswolds
	Roz Savage
	Liberal Democrat
	roz.savage.mp@parliament.uk

	Stroud
	Dr Simon Opher
	Labour
	simon.opher.mp@parliament.uk

	Tewkesbury
	Cameron Thomas
	Liberal Democrat
	cameron.thomas.mp@parliament.uk


For more detailed contact information, including postal addresses and social media profiles, please visit the UK Parliament's official website: https://members.parliament.uk/FindYourMP 


[Council Letterhead]
[Date]

[MP's Name]
[House of Commons Address or Constituency Office Address]
[City]

[Postcode]

Subject: Support for Remote Attendance and Proxy Voting in Council Meetings
Dear [MP's Name],

I am writing on behalf of [Council Name], a parish/town council within your constituency, to express our strong support for the government’s consultation on enabling remote attendance and proxy voting at council meetings.

As the tier of local government closest to the community, we understand the importance of accessibility and inclusivity in ensuring effective representation. The proposed changes to allow remote and hybrid meetings, as well as proxy voting for councillors unable to attend meetings due to personal circumstances, would be transformative for local councils like ours.

Remote meetings, which proved essential during the COVID-19 pandemic, offered numerous benefits, including:

· Improved accessibility for councillors with caring responsibilities or health concerns.

· Increased attendance from residents, who could engage with local democracy more easily.

· Enhanced efficiency and reduced travel costs/emissions, especially in rural areas like ours.

Proxy voting would provide much-needed flexibility for councillors during times when attendance is challenging, such as maternity, paternity, or adoption leave. These measures would modernise council operations, making them more inclusive and resilient. 

We urge you to support these proposals and advocate for their implementation. This is an opportunity to ensure that local councils can better serve their communities by removing barriers to participation and representation.

We would welcome the opportunity to discuss this further and share our experiences of how these changes could benefit [Council Name] and the wider community. Please do not hesitate to contact us at [email address] or [phone number] if you would like to arrange a meeting.

Thank you for your time and for considering this vital issue. We look forward to your support in ensuring the future of accessible and inclusive local government.

Yours sincerely,

[Name]
[Title/Role]
[Council Name]
[Contact Information]

Gloucestershire Association of Parish & Town Councils

Cranham House, Falcon Close, Quedgeley, Glos. GL2 4LY.

Tel: 01452 883388   ·   E-mail: info@gaptc.org.uk   ·   www.gaptc.org.uk

